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Comment Period:  September 6, 2019 to September 23, 2019 
Direct comments to:  Ms. Deborah Lamb  
 

Notice of Preparation 
 

The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (Corps) has received a request from the City of Los Angeles 
Department of Parks and Recreation to hold a three day “Concert in the Park” over the three day Labor 
Day weekend/holiday (September 5-7, 2020).), in the Sepulveda Dam Flood Control Reservoir 
(Sepulveda Dam Reservoir), in Los Angeles County, California. The Corps has prepared this 
Environmental Assessment (EA) to evaluate the potential impacts of the Proposed Action, including 
the proponent’s Preferred Alternative (Proposed Action), other reasonable alternatives, and the no 
action alternative. A Draft Finding of No Significant Impact is included.  Copies of appendices will be 
sent via email upon request to Deborah.L.Lamb@usace.army.mil 
 
This EA has been prepared pursuant to the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) (42 U.S. Code 
(U.S.C.) 4321, et seq.), Council on Environmental Quality (CEQ) regulations published at 40 Code of 
Federal Regulations (C.F.R.) Part 1500, et seq., other environmental laws, Executive Orders (EOs), 
and Corps’ regulations and policies. 
 
The Corps is requesting comments pertaining to the request from Federal, state, local agencies, and the 
interested public. All comments must be received by 5 p.m. on September 23, 2019. 

   
If you have questions or would like additional information, please contact Deborah Lamb at  
(213) 452-3798. Comments may be sent via email to Deborah.L.Lamb@usace.army.mil 
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